Cromarty Tennis Club

Minutes from the Annual General Meeting
held at 1:00pm on April 24, 2005 

in the Executive Boardroom of the Delta Sydney

Call to Order 1:03pm

In attendance: Richard Lorway, Darren Gardiner, Jackie MacDougall, Betty Farrell, Eric Krause, Cathy Myatt, Greg Myatt, Gerry Buckland, Bill Buckland, Stirling MacVicar, Theresa Campbell, John Miller, Betty Crosby, Tanya Fifeld

Welcome & Opening Remarks
Richard welcomed all  to the Annual General Meeting of the Cromarty Tennis Club and noted that it would be his last meeting as President. 

Agenda Additions/Amendments

The agenda was reviewed and some items were added under Grounds & Maintenance.

Review of Previous Minutes

The past minutes were reviewed.

MOTION: It was moved by Bill, seconded by Jackie that the minutes be approved as written. Passed.

Financial Report

Treasurer John Miller walked the group through the year end financial 2004. Items of note were presented on a cover page. John also said that he is able to drill down further on each line item because of the comprehensive nature of the new software package, and therefore would be happy to provide additional detail to any member upon request.

John also pointed out that money has been set aside for future capital upgrades.

Richard and Sterling to meet with Frank re: annual operating grant.

MOTION: It was moved by Jackie, seconded by Betty F. that the Treasurer’s Report and year end financial statements be approved as presented. Passed.

Election of Directors

The Nomination Committee provided a slate of Directors for consideration based upon last year’s list. 

Changes: Pam MacLeod retired from the board according to her wishes. Dr. Greg Myatt agreed to serve as a director and was added to the slate. Darren Gardiner to serve as President, Richard Lorway as Secretary, John Miller as Treasurer. The search for Vice-President continues. Sterling will consider.

MOTION: It was moved by Betty F., seconded by Jackie that the slate of Directors and Officers for 2005 be accepted and approved as a whole. Passed.

NSTA Update

Jackie MacDougall reported on her ongoing activities as a member of the Nova Scotia Tennis Association and the latest developments within that organization. The NSTA has a new streamlined board and is developing some new programs that may be of interest to Cromarty. As well, Jackie has some new resource materials to help the club with future development.

Other items: Jackie will be organizing a tennis fair to be held in concert with Action Week. She will be trying to launch a school league in the fall. She is also working with Bill, Eric and John Xidos to develop an indoor tennis facility in the area. The NSTA is revamping their website. Also, the NSTA is looking into the possibility of group insurance rates for member clubs.

Anyone needing more detail on any items can contact Jackie directly.
Grounds & Maintenance

Lights – 3 lights are out on court 2. Some wiring needs to be repaired. As well, the lights need to be repositioned. Wiring repairs on court 2 to be effected immediately. We will ook at overall lighting adjustments when courts are being re-finished.

Blower- Gerry has done research on blowers and recommends that we get one immediately. Looking at a gas powered unit of $2-300 in cost.

Clubhouse electrical – Gerry to survey existing electrical infrastructure and recommend upgrades and contractor to grounds and maintenance committee.

Refrigerator – The one we have is old and decrepit. Jackie may be getting a new one at home and will donate her old one to the club. 

MOTION: It was moved by Betty C. seconded by Betty F. that a new fridge and blower be obtained by May 15th.  If Jackie’s fridge is unavailable by that time, then we will purchase one. Passed.

Court resurfacing – The courts will soon be due for resurfacing. Sterling and Bill will speak to contractor and get estimate.

The floor of the clubhouse needs to be cleaned thoroughly before the season starts.

We will also look into the possibility of pressure washing the court surface. Sterling to check out.

Betty and Jackie will get quotes for a new club sign and submit designs for review by directors.

Cleanup day is Saturday, May 21st.

Membership

Theresa will once again spearhead the registration drive with Jackie’s help. Registration will take place on May 21st and 22nd,  and Tuesday evenings thereafter. Theresa has a system for the instructors to take registration that will be followed again this year.

Need to develop a brief information circular to hand out during registration. Should contain the club rules, tennis etiquette, and frequently asked questions. Also, description of Cromarty’s programs and a schedule of events for the summer.

Team Tennis will start the week following Registration.

The After School program will start on May 30th.

Darren would like to see our website better promoted. Jackie and Betty will look into getting fridge magnets with our URL on them.

The new software package can produce membership lists easily. John to supply copy to Richard.

Hiring Committee

This year’s Hiring Committee will consist of Sterling, Bill and Tanya. We have received letters of interest from Brent and Kyle.

MOTION: It was moved by Sterling, seconded by Bill that we move ahead with hiring Brent Keough as Head Instructor pending successful contract negotiations. Passed.

Some concern was expressed over Cromarty’s payscale for instructors. Jackie will ask Keith for comparitive pay rates for other clubs in the province.

Next Directors Meeting

The next Directors’ Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 10th at 6pm in the clubhouse.

Other New Business

Clubhouse Update – Some discussion ensued re: the state of the clubhouse floor and the basement. It was felt that something must be done to upgrade the facilities in the basement. Also, we’d like to get our logo put into the centre of the floor upstairs. 

MOTION: It was moved by Sterling, seconded by Tanya that Betty and Jackie research into the costs and methods of upgrading both the main floor and the basement and report back to the next Directors’ meeting. Passed.

Treasurer – Sterling talked about the years of effort made by John Miller keeping books on behalf of the club and felt he and Theresa should be rewarded.

MOTION: It was moved by Sterling, seconded by Bill that the club award memberships to John and Theresa as an honorarium. Passed.

Adjourn

Motion to adjourn made by Jackie, seconded by Betty. Meeting adjourned 3:05pm.
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